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Shizuo Endo, JE1MUI Report to Conference

1. APT issues
1.1 APG
Under the current constitutional arrangements the three IARU Regional organizations take responsibility for representing the amateur service before their Regional Telecommunication Organizations (RTOs), particularly in relation to Regional meetings preparatory to a WRC, and the IARU is responsible for representing the amateur services at the ITU preparatory meetings such as ITU-R working parties and CPM meetings and at a WRC.

In our Region, IARU Region 3 is responsible for representing the amateur services at the preparatory meetings of the Asia-Pacific Telecommunity, the APT, and in particular the APT Conference Preparatory Group meetings, the APG.  One of the objectives of the APG is to develop APT Common Proposals for each WRC agenda item. 

One or two directors attended the APG meetings (APT Conference Preparatory Group meetings for the WRC-2015). 

While Director Shizuo Endo, JE1MUI, attended through 2nd to 4th APG meetings, Director Peter Lake, ZL2AZ, attended through 2nd to 5th meeting. 

Region 3 Secretary Ken Yamamoto, JA3MVI, and Dale Hughes, VK1DSH, Chairman of the drafting group of ITU-R WP5A responsible for agenda item 1.4 attended as a member of each administration through 2nd and 5th meeting. Other amateurs including Region 3 Director Prof. Joong-Geun Rhee, HL1AQQ, attended several meeting also as a member of each administration. They were very helpful to our activities in each meeting.

At every APG meeting IARU Region 3 submitted an information paper which explained the position of IARU Region 3 on the agenda items that concerned the amateur services. 

Region 3 was assisted in preparing its information papers by the IARU and the other Regions through the IARU WRC-reflector. 

Directors Shizuo Endo and Peter Lake were able to make a short presentation during each APG meeting.  This enabled the amateur service’s position to be presented to all delegates.  

Agenda items 1.4 (seeking a secondary allocation for the amateur service within the band 5 250 kHz - 5 450 kHz) is an important item for amateurs.  APT’ views and position on the agenda items, which was adopted at the last APG meeting, are as follows. This means, unfortunately, we have not received a positive majority support from societies in APT on the agenda item at this time

"APT’s Views and Position:
Taking  into account the ITU-R studies, the APT views and position are as follows:
1. 	APT Members fully support the protection of incumbent services within the band 5 250 – 5 450 kHz;
1. No compromise solution was reached.  The group decided to not develop Preliminary APT Common Proposal (PACP) for Agenda item 1.4."
 
1.2 Relationship with the APT

In the Directors Report to the 14th Conference attention was drawn to certain aspects of the relationship between IARU Region 3 and the APT.  Since then, as a result of some changes to the APT documentation relating to participation in the APG, the Directors believed that a formal and more secure basis for the Region’s participation in the APG was important. 

The Chairman and directors had engaged in negotiations that would hopefully lead to a secure ongoing relationship between IARU Region 3 and APT and a letter was sent to then-Secretary General Mr. Toshiyuki Yamada of APT from Region 3 Secretary on 17 November 2010. Unfortunately no response from APT was received; therefore, the new Chairman Gopal Madhavan, VU2GMN, sent a letter requesting an appointment to then-Secretary General. 

The first meeting with Mr. Yamada was set on 18 March 2013 at Bangkok, and Gopal and Director Endo attended the meeting. Since then Gopal continued the contact with Mr. Yamada by correspondence, and finally the draft Memorandum was approved at APT General Assembly in November 2014. The Memorandum of Understanding was concluded with signing by Mr. Yamada and Gopal Madhavan VU2GMN.



2. Spectrum issue in IARU

At the 2013 IARU AC-meeting in Cancun, it was decided to discontinue the Future Spectrum Committee (FSC) after they had delivered their report. 

The AC also agreed that such spectrum work that had been done in bringing the FSC report forward was very important for IARU spectrum work and policy at ITU as well as in the regions towards their RTOs.

Region 3 Chairman Gopal nominated Director Endo the Region 3 spectrum contact person.

At the request of Mr. Ole, LA2RR IARU Vice President, Director Endo examined an FSC report from the Region 3 point of view with the assistance from Chairman, Directors and Secretary, and sent some corrections and comments to him.

3. Region 3 Strategic plan
Director Endo proposed modifications to the Region 3 Strategic Plan for simplification and better understanding at 2013 and 2014 Directors meetings. After lengthy discussion a revised version was approved at the 2014 Directors meeting.
  
4. Satellite issues
At 2013 Directors meeting Director Endo recommended that the 2 m band be used exclusively for down link on all future satellites to avoid interference from illegal operators, e.g. taxi operators and that the 144.000-144.035 MHz section be additionally allocated for satellite down link as the bottom 35 kHz of the 2 m band is almost completely unused. It was agreed that a recommendation on these lines be sent to Region 3 Societies.
Director Endo has drafted a paper, which proposes a modification to the Region 3 band plan in VHF band, addressed to the October Region 3 Conference (Doc. No. 022).  
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